
In a Meeting with the Second Karkh Organizations of the Martyr of the Niche
Movement, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim Stresses the Importance of Forming a Coherent

Team with Strategic Vision

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, stressed the importance of

forming a coherent, competent team that reassures everybody, saying this team must be armed

with well-defined strategic visions. He also underlined the importance of the security plans to

fight terrorism, renewing his support for the security apparatuses in their open war against

terrorist groups. This came during a meeting between his Eminence and the Second Karkh

Organizations in their headquarters in Baghdad on Friday, February 28, 2014. 

His Eminence called on the Second Karkh Organizations to go down the streets and explain the

project of the fair modern state, showing that the organizations are under an increasing

pressure since they have a project and abide by the instructions of the marjas not as favor to

the latter, but because they owe it to Allah, urging the voters to widely participate in the

elections and collect their voting cards.   


